Municipal Properties

01/10/2017 @ 7:06 pm - 7:50 pm

Present:

Committee

Dennis Dinkelacker, Jim Martin, Alana Tucker and Kitty Zech

Council

Jim Sunderhaus and Patrick Tiettmeyer.

Guest

Harriet Greene

The topic of this Committee meeting was Cheviot Pool.

The "early bird" discount rates for pool membership were discussed. In 2016 "early bird" discounts were given for residents and nonresidents. The "early bird" discount given for residents was: Savings of \$60 off for a family pass, \$40 off for a couple, \$20 off for a single and \$15 off for a youth pass. The nonresident "early bird" discount was: Savings of \$10 off for a family or couple pass and a savings of \$5 off for a single or youth pass.

All present offered input on the "early bird" discounts. A proposal was made to adjust the "early bird" discount. The "early bird" resident discount offered until the day the pool opens will be as follows: A savings of \$45 off for a family pass, savings of \$20 off for the couple and single pass and a savings of \$5 off for the youth pass. The savings for the nonresident passes should remain the same as previously offered in 2016. The Committee voted unanimously to recommend these discounts. City Solicitor, Debbie Slaughter will prepare legislation to be voted on by Council.

The Committee discussed group attendance at the pool, specifically daycares. A sample contract for daycares and similar groups, was offered to the Committee for review and discussion. The Committee voted unanimously to approve the use of this contract with recommended edits. The recommended edits are as follows: the ratio of adults to children should be 10 to 1. The rates outlined in number 5 and 6 on the form should be removed. The form should begin by stating that all special groups need to schedule with Cheviot 48 hours in advance, in order to staff the pool accordingly. The form should include a line stating that pool rules have been provided or list out all the pool rules on the contract. This form should be such that Cheviot Administration can fill-in the appropriate name of the organization and requested day/time. The Committee asked that the Solicitor make any and all necessary edits to this document per her professional opinion. City Solicitor, Debbie Slaughter will prepare this contract to be voted on by Council.

Alana Tucker

Alana Tucker

Dennis Dinkelacker

Setty Boch
Kitty Zech